



DARTEP MEETING MINUTES

Regional Educational Center @ Saginaw Valley State University

Room ES – 202

October 6, 2006

Members Present: Adrian College  Rick Lovett, Dale Nesbary, Scott Behrens; Alma College  Peggy Thelen, Mark Seals; Aquinas College  Nanette Clatterbuch, Elizabeth Flores, Dan Diedrich; Baker College  Erika Marzorati, Ginny Ruffner, Jim Conlen, (Flint) Sue Goering, (Muskegon) Donna Fiebelkorn, Pat Evgblade, (Port Huron) Larry Bukowski; Calvin College  Shari Brouwer, Mary Jo Louters; Central MI University  Larry Corbett, Karen Edwards, Tom Kromer, Kate Jacobson; Cornerstone University  Darcia Black, Rhonda White; College for Creative Studies  Chris Seguin; Eastern MI University  Shawn Quilter; Grand Valley State University  Joe Blythe, Glenda Eikenberry, Jan Robinson; Hillsdale College Kathy Connor, Stacy Vondra; Hope College Nancy Cook, Madeline Kukla, Richard Mezeske; Lake Superior State University  David Myton, Stella DePlonty; Madonna University  Gerald A. Collins, Nora King; Marygrove College  Gale McFedries; MI State University  Sharon Schwille, Joan Smith; Miller College  Alice Frantz, Arlene Lents, Gloria Robertson; Northern MI University  Nancy Carter; Oakland University  Sandra Deng, Helen Gauntt, Sherrill Karppinen, Bob Wiggins; Olivet College  Charlie Wilson; Rochester College  Vikki Bentley, Lynne Stewart; Saginaw Valley State University Lee Cruppenink, Jaimi Chipman, Keleen Marciniak, Kathy Lopez, Kim McDonald,  Siena Heights University  Joy Garrow, Anne Houghart; Spring Arbor University  Heather Gilbert, Sue Pedersen, Julie Zeller; University of Detroit, Mercy Deborah Gibson; University of MI  Beth Grzelak, Kathryn Young (Ann Arbor), Rose Casement, Vicki Tonda, Michael Pardales, Barb Walton (Flint), Gail Luera, Joann Otlewski, Carolyn Williams (Dearborn); Wayne State University  Janet Andrews, Hal Dittenber, Jo-Ann Snyder, Kevin Williams; Western MI University  Lynn Nations Johnson, Jane Kramer
Associate Members Present: Michigan Department of Education Flora Jenkins, Frank Ciloski, Steve Stegink, Beatrice M. Harrison, Sue Wittick, 
Continental Breakfast provided by DARTEP
Welcome and Introduction: Past President DARTEP, Larry Corbett convened the meeting and explained that Sister Carol resigned her position as 2006-07 DARTEP President because she has left her position at Marygrove College.  He thanked Saginaw Valley State University and MDE staff that helped to arrange the meeting, explaining that outside groups, such as DARTEP can no longer use the MEA auditorium and other space available there was not suitable for our group.  He also thanked MACTE who will host a luncheon for the group today.  Larry introduced other Executive Committee members, Joan Smith as Vice President and Secretary and Hal Dittenber, Treasurer.
Approval of Minutes: Minutes for the last meeting were not available.

Treasurer’s Report:  The Treasurer’s Report showing a beginning balance of $397.63, as of May 31, 2006 and an ending balance of $1047.63 as of September 30 was distributed and approved.  Only fifteen of the probable forty-three institutions have paid dues to date. Members and Associate members were urged to pay dues of $10 per person for this academic year since the organization will run into a cash flow difficulty if dues are not forthcoming.  
DARTEP Business Discussion: After discussion of the bylaw silence regarding succession to the DARTEP President position, a motion was made, seconded and passed to have Larry Corbett continue as President for another year.
It appears that DARTEP will need to increase revenue or decrease expenses during the upcoming year because of the unanticipated costs associated with finding another meeting place and rising catering and related expenses.  The Treasurer was asked to project expenses and develop a recommendation regarding the need to raise dues at the next meeting. Attendees seemed satisfied that the remaining meetings for this year are set for the Clinton RESA.
General Announcements:  Tom Kromer announced the Student Teacher of the Year application period was now open.  This is the twenty-first year that MATE is sponsoring the award and the eighth year for the national award to be given.  A Michigan student/intern teacher has been the recipient for five of those years and has been a runner up for the remaining years.  Institutions were asked to encourage their students to submit their materials for the award.  Cash awards are expected to continue in the amounts of $1000, $200 and $100.  Applications were distributed to each institution and will also be distributed electronically via the DARTEP listserve or it is available on MATE web-site. 
Organizational Reports: 
MACTE (Michigan Association of College of Teacher Education) – There is a joint DARTEP/MACTE meeting today with Dr. Sharon Robinson as keynote speaker.  

AICUM (Association of Independent Colleges and Universities of Michigan) – Donna Fiebelkorn reported that a meeting will be held on October 11, 2006 in Lansing.
Professional Standards – Larry Corbett reported this committee has not met because its makeup has been changed to 26 members, and the application process for new representatives has not yet been completed. Elementary standards, professional standards and other items are waiting work by this newly formed committee.
MATE (Michigan Association of Teacher Educators): Jo-Ann Snyder reported the fall conference will be held the last weekend of October at the Bay Valley Conference Center.  It begins on Friday evening and runs throughout Saturday.  Jay Kaplan is the keynote speaker. The registration fee is $30 for students and it is still possible for them to register.  Go to MATE web site for more information.
Dean’s Council: A member reported the Council met in mid September.  No further information was available.

COATT: No report
Job Alike Discussions: Certification Officers reported that a pilot of the on-line, web-based certification recommendation system is underway.  It is expected that batch upload specifications will be available before the end of the semester (late November) so that institutions with large numbers of recommendations will not have to individually enter each record. A number of these institutions have electronic systems that distribute recommendations to their student information management systems now.  They will have to format their uploaded information to fit the batch parameters.  The reading requirement that will go into effect on July 1, 2007 was a major point of discussion and some misunderstanding.  MDE staff were asked to clarify in writing when institutions can expect to have their new courses submitted and review decisions made, whether applications for renewal of the provisional or the professional certificate must be received in institution offices and all requirements met before July 1, 2007 or if recommendations must be received at MDE before July 1, 2007, 

Department Heads reported they are concerned about the new high school U.S. History/Geography curriculum and its implementation, as well as criminal background checks and fingerprinting.  They also inquired about a timeline for implementation of the new Administrative Rules.
Student Teacher Director/Coordinators reported that they discussed the difficulties they are running up against relative to new background and fingerprint requirements in order to place students in schools. Honoriums for pre-student teachers was another point of discussion.
Michigan Department of Education: Flora Jenkins welcomed everyone for another year.  She indicated that it is within the right of any school to do background checks on any students or volunteers. The law was amended over the summer so that districts can share information among one another so long as there is approval from the student; consequently there should not be a need for students to have more than one set of prints taken or have more than one check done per year.  Institutions that are using some of the electronic databases for checking backgrounds must focus on the final outcome of the background check.  Institutions were cautioned not to focus on the charge, but rather the judgment.  The new Certification manual, which is available on the MDE web-site, has information regarding the various electronic background check services.  
The new reading requirement is effective July 1, 2007.  It requires a three semester credit course of study.  Information will be coming out from Bonnie Rockafellow’s area regarding the approval of courses; a committee is working as quickly as possible to prepare standards for the course(s).  MDE will respond in writing regarding the questions members have raised about the implementation the reading requirement.  She cautioned institutions that when a person is put on a roster, the institution is saying that all requirements for the recommendation have been fulfilled as of the date of recommendation.  The two year extension is an option for a person who is caught in a bind; it should be pointed out that there are draw backs for the person who must obtain a two year extension and not everyone is eligible for such an extension.
Dr. Jenkins confirmed that the on-line certification application is being piloted and that they are working on batch uploading specifications. It is expected that the entire system will be available at the same time.
It is unclear at this time what the U.S. History/Geography standards for the high school curriculum will be.  MDE will try to do no harm.
Frank Ciloski mentioned that MDE intends to contact a sample of universities to do an audit starting in the spring 2007.  He received an affirmative response in response to his question about whether it is helpful to not have to put individuals with one misdemeanor on a separate roster. The governor signed legislation on August 14, 2006 which reinstates administrative certificates. All for people who were previously held administrative certificates and those certified in another state for as administrators will be permitted to apply for the new certificates.  Those who completed a Master’s program in K-12 Admin or EAD during 1995-2006 will be permitted to apply and those currently enrolled in an approved program will be eligible.  This is moving quickly so we might expect it to be in full swing by the first of year.  The new law seems to provide for elementary and secondary principal certification.  One does not need to be a certified teacher to obtain this certification.  It is not clear what other special certifications, such as superintendent or central office administrator may come up.
Sue Wittick mentioned that a data survey for supervisors will be new this year.  Institutions are asked to contact Dana Utterback with contact information for the institution.  The supervisor who will be completing the survey is the university field instructor, who will complete one survey for each student s/he supervises.  The Superintendent’s Teacher Preparation Policy Study Group is meeting monthly; they are expected to have a final report by April or May 2007.  Data collection is not on hold; it involves Title II.
Steve Stegink reported that all world language, Bilingual and ESL programs must submit their documentation for review against new standards by December 1, 2006.  Each institution must provide at least one reviewer for each program it submits.  The review conference will take place in Lansing on February 12 in Lansing.  New experimental programs in Chinese and Arabic have been proposed.
Beatrice Harrison indicated that school counselors are now eligible for tenure. Email her for School Counselor administrative rules and with any questions.
Attendees were invited to lunch provided by MACTE and to the keynote address by Dr. Sharon Robinson, President of AACTE.  Dr. Robinson will address National and State Trends in Teacher Preparation.  She will respond to questions following her address. The meeting was adjourned for lunch at 12:00 noon.  

Submitted by,

Joan G. Smith, Secretary 2006-2007

